

in edition

SENATE DECISIONS

At its regular meeting held Monday, October 1, 1984, the University's Senate made the following decisions:

- 1. Named Dr. J.R. Hofley to membership on the Bonnycastle Lecturer Committee.
- 2. Accepted the Nominating Committee's recommendations for members on the Clarence Atchison Award Selection Committee, the Roderick Hunter Lecture Committee, the William Stephenson Scholarship Fund Committee and the Joint Senate Appeals Committee. In addition, members were named to replace the late Dr. B.G. Hogg on various committees.
- 3. Approved the acceptance of new awards in the Collegiate and in Arts and Science along with the terms proposed.
- 4. Approved the recommendations of the Student Awards Committee for the 1984-85 winners of Alumni Entrance scholarships, Board of Regents Entrance scholarships, Board of Regents General Proficiency scholarships and certain other awards in Arts, Science and Education.
- 5. Accepted the recommendation of the Joint Senate Committee that the Joint Masters programmes in History, Religion and Public Affairs be continued.
- 6. Referred to its committee on Admissions and Registration a recommendation from the Director of Admissions concerned with the admission of international students who may arrive in Canada with insufficient funds to pay their fees.
- 7. Approved the final grades assigned by the Faculty of Theology for work completed during the summer of 1984.
- 8. Approved the students recommended by the Registrar for admission to the S.T.M., M.Div., B.Sc. (4-year), B.Sc., B.Ed., B.A.(Honours), B.A. (4-year) and B.A. degrees at the October Convocation.

The University of Winnipeg Women's Association extends an invitation to faculty wives and women staff members to join them at their Annual Coffee Party, Tuesday, November 20th, 49 Oak St., 8:00 p.m. Dr. J. Steinbring of the Anthropology Department will address the topic "The Earliest Canadian Rock Art." If you plan to attend, contact Mrs. J. Kerr at 256-5975.

OCTOBER 10, 1984

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to the Development Centre in Room 4W21 before Noon on the Monday preceding circulation.

Autumn Convocation: The conferring of University of Winnipeg degrees will take place Sunday, Oct. 14 at 2:30 p.m. in the Manitoba Centennial Centre Concert Hall. W. John A. Bulman will be installed as fourth Chancellor. Honorary degrees will be conferred upon Henry E. Duckworth and Bruce Sealey. James Duff will be admitted to Fellowship.

Annual Carnival Sale: Third World Craft sale - October 15 to 19 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. and 6 to 9 p.m. in Room 2C11, Centennial Hall, sponsored by World University Services of Canada.

Language Lab Workshops: Instruction in use of language labs for those organizing and/or teaching heritage language classes will be offered in a 1 hour workshop. There is a choice of three dates: October 16, November 20 or December 11. Please register one week in advance with Carol Harvey at 786-9476 or Roz Usiskin at 786-9595 (after Oct. 15). Registration fee: \$2.00.

A Copyright Seminar dealing with current legal, social and technological issues will be held Friday, October 26 from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. in 3COl. For registration and fee schedule information please call 786-980l. (after Oct. 15)

REMINDER!********************

Effective October 15th, the University of Winnipeg's new phone system will come into effect. All Department Chairmen and Directors have been notified regarding new locals. New University directories will be distributed on the weekend, prior to the cutover.

Alcoholics Anonymous will hold a Public Open Information Meeting on Tuesday, October 23, 12:30 to 1:30 p.m. in 1L13. All are invited to attend.

<u>Professor Robert Young</u>, History Department has been appointed by the Department of Education to represent the University on the Senior High Program Review Committee.